

**Meeting of the South Australian/Northern Territory Rally Panel  
CAMS SAINT Office  
19<sup>th</sup> February 2018**

<b>Members</b>		<b>Present</b>	<b>Apology</b>	<b>Absent</b>	<b>Ex Officio Members</b>
Chair	A. Admiraal	X			D. Collins
Vice Chair	J. Lange	X			
Minute Secretary	Ms D.Collins	X			
WACC	G. Fowler		X		
WACC	P. Tann		X		
SDCC	M. Tillett	X			
SDCC	D. Claridge	X			
SEAC	G. Brown	X			
SEAC	N. Lowe		X		
Ded Rally Car Reg Rep	H. Ryan	X			
Scrut Working Grp Rep	A. Dunn	X			
ARCOM	M. Selley		X		
Series Checker	A. Challen	X			
Competitor Relations	D. Langfield		X		
					<b>VISITORS</b>
					Mandy Rudham
					Dave Rudham

## 1. Opening

1.1. The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.34pm and welcomed Panel Members and visitors.

## 2. Visitor business

- 2.1. Mandy advised SARP that Quorn Rally is now running independently of WACC. The event may be forming an alliance with Ivar and the Heartland Rally.
- 2.2. Mandy spoke on the Walky Trophy Series running under AASA. No one from CAMS has directly contacted Mandy re coming back under CAMS umbrella but WACC and Mandy happy to talk about any issues regarding this. There is some confusion between some working changes in the Cams Rules. AA to liaise with M.Clements/ARCOM re this in an effort to resolve. Dave to liaise with M.Tillett re variations between the two clubs wording of regulations.

## 3. Minutes of Previous Meeting

3.1. Minutes not sufficiently accessible for all panel members. Voting to be done electronically in the days following this meeting.

## 4. Business arising from previous meeting

4.1. Nil

## 5. Correspondence received

5.1. Re DPI reports from Jim Penhale, succession plan discussed. Dave Rudham likely to take on the role'

**Approved by chair**

## 6. Electronic Decisions

6.1. None

## 7. Tasks

7.1. 2018 Conditions of Rallying; following various discussions and with some minor changes these Conditions were accepted. The changes included varying the points for allocated tasks with regard to 'remote' events.

Moved AC 2<sup>nd</sup> HR.

**Action:** Jason to amend

7.2. 2018 SARC Series Regs; following discussion and minor wording changes to amend eligibility for McLeod Medal, these Regs were accepted.

Moved AC 2<sup>nd</sup> MT

**Action:** Jason to amend.

- 7.3. 2018 SARSS Series Regs Accepted  
Moved DClaridge 2<sup>nd</sup> JL.
- 7.4. SACS Series Regs: with minor changes to eligibility requirements and minimum numbers of competitors and events (to protect the integrity of the Series and Trophies) these regs were accepted.
- 7.5. Series Supp Regs were accepted by a resolution.
- 7.6. Rally Panel Awards: A good day. New Venue already booked for 20<sup>th</sup> January 2019 at Edinburgh Hotel Lower Mitcham.
- 7.7. Rally Competitors Forum: Matt Selley will facilitate. Date to be confirmed in March or April.  
**Action:** Jason to investigate room at Tonsley Hub.
- 7.8. 2018 Adelaide 500 Rally Presence: Only room for one car. Need volunteers (up to 10) to man the stand during the duration of the event.
  - 7.8.1. It was resolved that AA get quotes for handout sheets and action a quote if near to last year (approx. \$250-\$300)
- 7.9. SARP has been in contact with Autism SA re having specific officials roles for their people. There is strong involvement with CAMS and Inclusive Directions. AA to continue discussions.
- 7.10. SA Rally Promotion; John Lemm not likely to continue in this role beyond 2018.
- 7.11. Kimberley not continuing her role in 2018. MT has all the hardware. We need someone to fill that role in 2018.
- 7.12. Considerable discussion held on the issue of allocating Points for Allocated Tasks and whether or not a remote event CofC should receive the bonus points as well. Basically it was decided that the bonus points should be allocated.  
Moved HR 2<sup>nd</sup> AC. Jason to word appropriately and liaise with DC DR to agree on wording.  
Passed with one opposed.

## 8. Reports

- 8.1. Checker – nothing to report.
- 8.2. Scrutineers – nothing to report
- 8.3. ARCOM
  - 8.3.1. Leaded fuel not allowed in Cams events
  - 8.3.2. ARC Sporting Regs now released for 2018
  - 8.3.3. AP4 cars allowed to compete in State Championships but not eligible to score points.
- 8.4. Following incident in Alpine Rally, a review of testing for drugs to allow a 2<sup>nd</sup> test is now in place. Anecdotally up to 15% of test 'sticks' can record false positive.
- 8.5. Finance – nothing to report

## 9. Any other business

- 9.1. RAA Southern Rallysprint plans to use Rallysafe and will not have an Intro Class.
- 9.2. Check to see if Shane Alkers car is available for Adelaide 500.
- 9.3. SARP acknowledges and congratulates Stuart Bowes, Mandy Rudham, Dave Rudham, Mark Tillet and Trevor Palmer for their CAMS Service Awards.
- 9.4. SARP acknowledges and congratulates Bob and Greta Nason on their CAMS Silver Star Awards.
- 9.5. SA State Racing Magazine has no rally contest.  
**Action:** AA to contact them
- 9.6. All events are asked to send email addresses of ALL competitors to Jason Lange to facilitate their receipt of event results.

## 10. Actions

- JL to amend various wordings for SARC SACS SARSS documents.
- JL to investigate room for Rally Forum at Tonsley Hub.
- AA to get quotes and source flyers for Adelaide 500 stand.
- AA to contact State Motorsport Magazine re having rally content in the magazine.
- JL to word the allowing of bonus Points for Allocated Tasks and liaise with DR and DC.

Meeting Closed 10.27pm

Next meeting – 12/03/2018